
Dear Community,  
 
We have well and truly moved into the school year. I am proud to report that, in the main, the chil-
dren appear to have settled well. I appreciate there is always a period of adjustment as children settle 
into new class cohorts navigating their way around new relationships with peers and teachers. Even 
the most confident of children may be finding it all a bit hard. However, I am confident with the em-
phasis placed on relationships at our school and the absolutely quality of our teachers, all will be well. 
 
Patience is a virtue. 
 
As a young woman, Mary MacKillop wrote to her Sisters: 
 
Have patience with yourselves 
when you see that you have failed— 
and patience with others 
when they seem to have done so …  
Mary MacKillop – February 16, 1874  
 
Pope Francis has said to the world: 
 
‘ … Have you thought about God's patience, 
the patience God has with each one of us? 
That is God’s mercy. God always has patience, patience with us. 
God understands us, and waits for us …' 
March 17, 2013 
 
The children will notice difference. Last year’s class is different from this year’s class. Last year’s learn-
ing may have been less challenging than this year’s learning. Last year’s teacher is different from this 
year’s teacher.  

No 2. 26 February, 2020 



Your children will come home with stories from their day. Some will be happy and other stories will 
tell of the child’s anxieties and struggles.  We must listen to them and respect their story.  
 
However, in the spirit of St Francis of Assisi, we must, “seek first to understand.” Talk to your child 
calmly and without overdramatising their story. Listen and then if necessary seek further infor-
mation from your child’s teacher or relevant party that can offer a non-biased opinion.   
 

Remember our concern is for your child’s wellbeing and education. We want all children to feel val-

ued and listened to. We want all children to feel safe and we want all children to develop patience. 

We as the adults, model the way. We need to walk the talk. We need to teach our children skills 

that they might learn how to be in this world.  
 

I offer these few reflections as a principal, parent and grandparent. I listen to the many children 

over whom I have influence, both here at school and at home. I am always respectful and strive to 

understand. I also appreciate there are always two sides to a story, so it is critical to seek the truth. 

In this way all children can feel safe. 
 

Of course, Child Safety is a priority within our school. Our school Vision Statement clearly states, ‘In 

and through positive relationships, we aspire to protect all children under our care, prioritising their safety and well-

being.’  Our practice of listening and striving to seek truth contributes to each child’s safety and well-

being. 

This is something of which I am personally proud. 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Another issue which we face is our child’s online practices. I came across this snippet and thought 

you may be interested… 

 

How to keep your child safe online: 
 
 Your child should not use their full name online; they should use a nickname or their 

first name only.  

 They should not disclose their address or phone number online. 

 They should not post or share photos of themselves that show their identity or location 
(such as a school logo). 

 Manage your child’s security settings on online networking sites to protect their priva-
cy and review them regularly. 

 Consider whether the ‘chat’ function enabled on apps and games is necessary. 

 If you are concerned a child is at risk of online (sexual) exploitation, report it to police 
or visit thinkuknow.org.au/report.  

http://thinkuknow.org.au/report


Please talk to James Quinn, our ICT leader at the school, if you need further advice or support re-
garding online safety. I appreciate it’s a minefield, however we might be able to offer some support 
or direct you to a resource for support.   
 
Have a good week everybody. 

 
 
 
 
 

Anthony McCluskey 
Principal 

 

 CONGRATULATIONS 
We offer our congratulations to Sarah Fogarty (Senior Teacher) on her recent marriage to Angus 

Groves. We wish both Sarah and Angus a lifetime of blessings and happiness. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The best gift any parent can give a child is the love of books and the joy and benefits of  independent reading for fun. Children 

who read at home, or are read to, have a head start  on reading success in school. 

 

SMMPS is participating in Scholastic Book Club this year. Up to twice a term, during the  school year, I will send home the Book 

Club catalogue with a different selection of books  offered for all ages. 
 

You’ll find award-winning books and bestsellers, as well as old and new favourites. I recommend them because the books span 

a wide range of children’s reading levels and interests and are inexpensive (some books cost as little as $2). 
 

It is easy to order. The Book Club LOOP platform for parents allows you to pay by credit card. Your child’s order is submitted 

directly to school and the books will be delivered to class. You  can place your child’s order at scholastic.com.au/loop or by us-

ing the LOOP app, which can be downloaded from the App Store or Google Play. No cash payments to the office will be accept-

ed. 
 

Owning your own books is something special! I hope that you will encourage your child to order books this year. Each order 

helps earn free books and teaching resources for the school,  however there is never any obligation to order. I know of no 

better way to encourage reading than to allow children to choose the books they want to read. 
 

Thank you to the families who ordered from Issue 1, over $1,500 worth of books were bought, earning the school over $300 in 

rewards points.  The catalogue for Issue 2 will be available very soon. 
 

Rita Krnac 

Leader of Learning and Teaching 

Term 1  Website Overviews 

 

Please take a look at our school website to view our online Term Overviews, that can be locat-

ed under the Learning and Teaching tab.  These overviews provide an insight into the learning 

that is occurring in all curriculum areas.  Take the time to read and discuss them with your 

child/ children. 



 



 



Ava Maria Year 7 2022 Applications 

 



 



 



 



 



 



Wednesday 26 February 

Ash Wednesday Mass at 12.00pm 
 

Tuesday 3 March and Wednesday 4 March 

School Photos 

Thursday 5 March 

Prep 2021 Information Session and Tour at 9.30am 

Monday 9 March 

Labour Day Public holiday 

Tuesday  10 March 

Prep 2021 Information Session at 7.00pm 

Wednesday 11 March 

Prep 2021 School Tour at  9.30am 

Thursday 19 March to Thursday 26 March 

Teeth on Wheels 

Tuesday 24 March 

2021 Prep  Tour at 9.30am 

Wednesday 25 March 

Year 3 Sacrament of First Reconciliation at 7.00pm  

Friday 27 March 

End of Term 1 .  School finishes at 1.00pm 



Canteen-Term 1, 2020 

flexischools.com.au 
 

Thursday 5th March 

Donut Day 
 

Wednesday 11 March 

Pie Day 
 

Tuesday 17th March 

St. Patricks Day Cupcakes 
 

Wednesday 25th March 

Sushi Day 

 
 


